
 

 

 

 

 

INPATIENT UNIT ADMISSION 
 
 
 

 
Patients will be offered admission to Rowcroft in patient unit when their specialist 
palliative care needs cannot be met appropriately in their usual place of residence. All 
referrals are considered for appropriateness, regardless of the patient’s gender, disability, 
age, ethnicity, sexual orientation or religious belief. 

 
 
ADMISSION CRITERIA 

 
1) Patients may be admitted for: 

a) Management of symptoms associated with progressive disease 
b) Care in the last days of life 
c) Assessment and planning of ongoing care; most frequently in patients with 

complex psychological or social needs. 
 

2) Although there is an open referral policy to the specialist palliative care  
service, admission to the hospice remains only with agreement of the G.P. 
(often arranged through the Community Specialist Palliative Care team) or 
hospital consultant (usually arranged through the Hospital Specialist Palliative 
Care Team). 

 
3) Admissions are usually planned in advance although emergency and out of hours 

admissions can be accepted when a bed is available and circumstances warrant 
it. 

 
4) Rowcroft is unable to accommodate ‘respite’ admissions. 



 

PROCEDURE 
 
1. Routine Admissions 

 
All requests for routine admissions are considered at a daily admissions meeting. 
The referral should be made by telephone to the medical secretary (01803 210810), 
Monday to Friday 9am-5pm. 

 
2. Urgent Admissions 

 
If an urgent admission is required during office hours, the medical secretary (01803 
210810) will consult the appropriate ward doctor or on call consultant for a 
decision. 

 
3. Out of Hours Admissions 

 
When admissions are required out of hours the nurse-in-charge at the hospice will 
contact the on-call doctor to discuss the patient with the referring clinician. 

 
4. Admissions to Rowcroft Hospice from Torbay Hospital 

 
The Hospital Specialist Palliative Care Team will inform the appropriate General 
Practitioner (GP) that a hospital patient has been transferred to Rowcroft Hospice 
for ongoing care. 


